
 

 

 

Buses on detours June 1-12 due to CMA Fest 
 

Effective Thursday, June 1, 2023, and continuing through Monday, June 12, 2023, unless otherwise noted, 
buses will be on detours due to the CMA Fest. 
 
Please plan to board buses at stops before and after the detours.  Buses will pick up and drop off 
passengers at any designated bus stops provided safe operations are maintained. Please refer to the Transit 
App on your mobile device for more detour information.  
 
6 Lebanon Pike (Effective June 8 through June 11) – To downtown: Buses will detour on Fairfield at 
Hermitage Avenue to Central.  
 

84 Murfreesboro (Effective 5 a.m. June 5 through June 9) – To downtown: Buses will detour on I-24 to 
exit 48 to Central. 
 
86 Smyrna/La Vergne (Effective 5 a.m. June 5 through June 9) – To downtown: Buses will detour on I-
24 to exit 48 to Central. 
 

Star shuttle service adjustments June 1-12 
 
Effective Thursday, June 1, 2023, and continuing through Monday, June 12, the WeGo Star will operate 
regular service and routes 64 Star Downtown Shuttle and 93 Star West End Shuttle will operate with 
adjustments due to the CMA Fest. Passengers should be aware of extreme congestion Downtown, which 
may cause unexpected delays. During this time Buses will not pull into Riverfront Station, WeGo Star riders 
can connect to route 64 and 93 as follows: 
 
Effective June 1-2 – Buses on Routes 64 and 93 will load and unload passengers on 1st Avenue.  
 
Effective June 5-9 – Buses on Routes 64 and 93 will load and unload passengers on 2nd Avenue under the 
pedestrian bridge and will resume the regular route on Broadway at 2nd Avenue. 
 
Route 64 buses traveling to Riverfront will detour on 4th Avenue at Broadway to the temporary end of the line 
on 2nd Avenue.  
 
Route 93 buses traveling to Riverfront in the morning will detour on 8th Avenue/Rosa L. Parks to the temporary 
end of the line on 2nd Avenue. Route 93 buses traveling to Riverfront in the afternoon will detour on 4th Avenue 
at Korean Veterans Boulevard to the temporary end of the line on 2nd Avenue. 
 
Effective June 12 – Buses on Routes 64 and 93 will load and unload on 1st Avenue.  
 
Routes 64 and 93 will resume regular scheduled service to and from Riverfront Station on June 13. 
 
For more information, please call Customer Care at 615-862-5950 weekdays from 6:30 a.m. to 8 p.m., 
Saturdays from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. and Sundays from 10:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 
 
 

ADA Coordinator: 615-862-5950 


